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Governor Bill Ritter (D) signed on June 1 H.B 1057, the Parental 
Involvement in K-12 Education Act, which requires employers of 50 or 
more employees to grant leave to employees to attend their children's 
academic activities. The new law takes effect August 4, 2009.

Under the Act, nonsupervisory employees are granted up to 18 hours of 
unpaid leave each school year to attend a defined list of K-12 school-
related activities, such as parent-teacher conferences and meetings 
related to special education services, dropout prevention, attendance, 
truancy and discipline. Leave is limited to six hours per month, and 
employers may require that leave may be taken in no longer than three-
hour increments. Part-time nonsupervisory employees are also eligible for 
academic activities leave, although on a prorated basis.

Employees are required to give at least one week's advance notice of the 
need for academic activities leave, except in cases of emergency, and to 
provide written verification of attendance at the school meeting upon return 
from leave. Additionally, an employer may limit or deny the employee leave 
if the employee's absence would endanger a person's health or safety or 
the employee's presence at work at the time of the leave is necessary. 
Employees are also required to make reasonable efforts to schedule 
academic activities outside of regular working hours.

While academic activities leave under the new law is unpaid, an employee 
may request, or the employer can require, that accrued vacation, sick 
leave, personal leave or other paid leave be substituted for unpaid leave.

Colorado employers need to add this new leave to their handbooks and 
policies which describe other mandatory employee leave rights.

If you have additional questions concerning the Parental Involvement in K-
12 Education Act, please contact Tobie Hazard at (303) 295-8280 or 
tehazard@hollandhart.com.

This publication is designed to provide general information on pertinent 
legal topics. The statements made are provided for educational purposes 
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only. They do not constitute legal or financial advice nor do they 
necessarily reflect the views of Holland & Hart LLP or any of its attorneys 
other than the author(s). This publication is not intended to create an 
attorney-client relationship between you and Holland & Hart LLP. 
Substantive changes in the law subsequent to the date of this publication 
might affect the analysis or commentary. Similarly, the analysis may differ 
depending on the jurisdiction or circumstances. If you have specific 
questions as to the application of the law to your activities, you should 
seek the advice of your legal counsel.


